Seaside Airport Advisory Committee
Minutes of Meeting
November 26, 2013

Meeting called to order by Committee Chairman Randall Henderson at 18:02hrs at the Seaside City Hall.

Members present: Randall Henderson, Roy Bennett, Neal Wallace, Councilman Randy Frank, Bruce
Francis, Gearhart Mayor Diane Widdop, Steve Phillips and Teri Carpenter.

Members Absent: Tracy MacDonald
Guests Present: Jack Bland and Pumell Popoff

Review of Minutes: Motion made and seconded to approve the September 24, 2013 minutes. Motion
Passed.

Infrastructure / Improvements:

Neal Wallace informs the Committee that WH Pacific performance OK and Raines has smoothed things out
with the city. There is about $1000 of airport funds that the committee discussed the possibility of using those
funds for landscaping such as smoothing out the old car parking area and planting grass as a picnic area. Good
spring project. Connect Oregon application deadline has passed with not application this year.

Safety and Security: Residents of the Four Winds Mobile Park have been accessing the Airport Property for
personal use. Resident Jim Byrne suggest that the city send a letter to the residents of the park informing them
that any access of the airport for other than aviation purposes is considered trespassing, also include the FAA
regulations. Neal Wallace, airport manager doesn’t think a letter would have much effect, minimal at best. It was
suggested a map of the airport property also be included. FAA is suggesting a six foot fence with three strands
of barbed wire on top. Randall Henderson suggests that there may be a possibility to get AOPA to help negoti-
ate with the FAA to relax the fence requirements along the residential property of the Park.

Neal Wallace ads that he feels the committee should maintain its AIP priority list, but FAA can force a change in
the priority list to meet their requirements.

Randall Henderson also reports that the FAA may be requesting a wildlife study to keep the elk off the airport
to the east.

Steve Phillips inquired about the airspace encroachment and easement project from a few years back if there
has been any feedback from the effected property owners. No problems, everything is good.

Airport Maintenance: Striping getting badly faded - Possible Connect Oregon V1 project. Neal to get
estimate of cost to restripe.

Commercial Operations: Jim’s Bi-Plane Rides is planning operations late summer 2014.
Committee Member Reports: None
For the Good of the Order: None

Next Meeting: Every other month schedule - NEXT REGULAR MEETING Tuesday, Jan. 28, 2014,
Seaside City Hall, 6pm. If additional meetings need to be held they will remain the 4th Tuesday of each month.

Meeting adjourned 19:10 hrs.

Minutes by Roy Bennett,
Vice-Chair/Secretary



